
COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY 
 

BEFORE THE KENTUCKY STATE BOARD ON 
ELECTRIC GENERATION AND TRANSMISSION SITING 

 
IN THE MATTER OF: 
 
 THE ELECTRONIC APPLICATION OF HENDERSON    ) 
 COUNTY SOLAR LLC FOR A CERTIFICATE TO            ) 
 CONSTRUCT AN APPROXIMATELY 50 MEGAWATT  )  CASE NO. 
 MERCHANT SOLAR ELECTRIC GENERATING            ) 2020-00391 
 FACILITY IN HENDERSON COUNTY, KENTUCKY     ) 
 PURSUANT TO KRS 278.700, ET SEQ.,                             )  
 AND 807 KAR 5:110                                                            ) 
 

              
 

 
 HENDERSON COUNTY SOLAR LLC’S SUPPLEMENTAL RESPONSE TO  

SITING BOARD STAFF’S FIRST REQUEST FOR INFORMATION 
 
 
 
 Comes Henderson County Solar LLC (“Henderson Solar”), by and through counsel, and 

herewith tenders its Supplemental Response to Siting Board Staff’s First Request for Information, 

Item No. 62, wherein Henderson Solar offered to provide the results of a Glare Study that it had 

commissioned, and which was only recently received from its consultant.    Because only a copy 

of the Glare Study itself is being provided herein, Henderson Solar is not providing a formal 

verification from Chris Killenberg, who sponsored and verified the original response and is the 

individual responsible for furnishing this Supplemental Response. 

 This 15th day of November, 2021. 

       

 

 

 



      Respectfully Submitted, 

 

      ___________________________________ 
      Mark David Goss 
      L. Allyson Honaker 
      Goss Samford, PLLC 
      2365 Harrodsburg Rd., Ste. B-325 
      Lexington, KY 40504 
      Telephone (859) 368-7740 
      mdgoss@gosssamfordlaw.com 
      allyson@gosssamfordlaw.com 
 
      Counsel for Henderson County Solar LLC 
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Witness: Chris Killenberg  
 

Henderson County Solar, LLC 
Case No. 2020-00391 

Siting Board Staff’s First Request for Information 
 
 
62. Explain whether there will be any glare affecting drivers on roads surrounding the 

Project site, including the Henderson Bypass, Alt 41 A or other roads, as the panels 
rotate over the course of the day during different times of the year. 

 
 
Original Response: 
  
 The Applicant does not anticipate any glare affecting drivers on roads surrounding the 

Project site.  A Glare Study is underway.  The results will be shared when available. 

 

Supplemental Response: 

 The Applicant provides the attached Glare Analysis report, dated November 8, 2021, 

prepared by Copperhead Environmental Consulting Co. 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


